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March 18, 2019 
 
David Rabago, P.E., CFM 
City Engineer 
City of Seguin 
205 N River Street 
Seguin, TX 78155 
 
Re: Recommendation of Award of Contract 
 Hidalgo Street and Roosevelt Drive Utility and Roadway Improvement Project 

Bid Package No. TF-2019-13 
 
Dear Mr. Rabago: 
 
Bids were received on February 26, 2019 for the City of Seguin’s Hidalgo Street and Roosevelt Drive 
Utility and Roadway Improvement Project. A copy of the Bid Tabulation for this project has been 
completed by Freese and Nichols, Inc. (FNI) and is attached for your use. FNI’s estimate for the project 
was $2,780,100.00. Below is a summary of the bids: 
 
Bidder      Bid Amount 
D Plata Construction    $2,273,286.63 
Rockin Q Construction    $2,416,855.00 
Cox Commercial Construction   $2,449,916.22 
R.L. Jones LP     $2,749,519.00 
 
Upon review, it was identified that D Plata Construction exceeded the maximum 5% total base bid 
amount for mobilization/demobilization as set out by Item No. 1 in 00 42 23.01 “Bid Form”. 
Furthermore, only one (1) response was received from D Plata’s references and it was for a parking lot 
project. It appears that D Plata doesn’t have the minimum roadway experience required for this project 
as specified in Specification 00 45 16 “Statement of Qualifications.” Additionally, we received three (3) 
responses for Rockin Q, and three (3) for their roadway subcontractor Myers Concrete and they were 
positive. 
 
Based on our review of the bid and verified references, we recommend the award of the contract for 
the Hidalgo Street and Roosevelt Drive Utility and Roadway Improvement Project to Rockin Q 
Construction in the amount of $2,416,855.00. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at (210) 298-3800. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Juan Sierra, PE 
Vice President / Principal 
 
Attachments: 
Bid Summary 


